www.villapark.org.

December 19, 2006

The Honorable Nancy Wieben Stock Presiding Judge Orange County Superior Court 700 Civic Center Drive West Santa Ana, California 92701

RE: RESPONSE TO THE GRAND JURY — "OVERSIGHT OF ORANGE COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES: RESOLVING A DICHOTOMY"

Dear Judge Wieben Stock:

On behalf of the City of Villa Park, please accept this letter as a response to the above referenced Grand Jury report. I apologize for the delayed response. The original letter was sent to the 2006 Mayor and only recently provided to the City Manager. In the future, it would assist the City of Villa Park if copies of important matters such as responses to the Grand Jury were copied to the City Manager.

The Orange County Sheriff's Department provides law enforcement services for the City of Villa Park. On behalf of the City Council of the City of Villa Park, we are supportive of the recommendations of the Sheriff regarding the above referenced Orange County Grand Jury Report.

If the City can be of more assistance, please contact our City Manager, Ken Domer, at (714) 998-1500.

Sincerely.

W. Richard Ulmer

Mayor

C: Ken Domer, City Manager

Lt. Chris Visconti, Orange County Sheriff's Department